
August 31, 2021 
 
 
Planning and Zoning Commission  
Town Annex 
238 Danbury Road 
Wilton, CT 06897 
 
 
Dear Members of the Planning and Zoning Commission of the Town of Wilton Connecticut, 
 
We are writing to you as members of the Executive Committee of the Board of Directors of 
Community Nursery School of Wilton. It has come to our attention that at the August 16, 2021 
Planning and Zoning meeting, Kevney Moses of Workforce Partners misrepresented CNSW’s 
opinion regarding the 3 Hubbard Road project.  
 
At twenty one minutes into the hearing Moses says, “We have been in contact with Community 
Nursery School, and they are aware of, and fully support this project.” He also says that his 
project “…improves Community Nursery School’s access to the center of town.” These 
statements are misleading and false.  
 
We would like to give credit to Kevney Moses for reaching out to our school over the summer. 
Unfortunately, our Board meetings were on hiatus for summer break. Our director did speak with 
Kevney Moses and Jeffrey Kaplan briefly to answer some questions they had about our property. 
During these interactions, she explained that the Board of CNSW is the school’s governing body 
and that she does not hold decision making power.  Most importantly, our director never 
expressed support for this project.  
 
To date, we as a Board have never met with or have spoken with Kevney Moses, Jeffrey Kaplan, 
or any other partner about this project. There is no feasible way we could have given our support 
to Workforce Partners, as our first meeting of the year took place last night on August 30, 2021. 
We look forward to meeting with them in the future in order to properly continue this dialogue.  
 
While we do not completely oppose the 3 Hubbard Road project, we have significant concerns 
regarding the construction process especially as it relates to the safety and wellbeing of our 
students, their families and our staff members. We would be more than happy to elaborate on 
these concerns directly with the Planning and Zoning commission.  
 
We appreciate your discretion in this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The Executive Committee of Community Nursery School of Wilton  


